
 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

This letter is in reference to our recent Track resurfacing job directed by Mark Driver.   The 
Outdoor Track at Oklahoma Baptist University had just completed its 13th year of service.   We 
were concerned about the age of our track and the success we would have with the resurface.   
I am excited to say that the results are better than we expected. 

I was concerned that the added surface may cause our track to not have the energy return to 
give our teams the fast times they all need.   We were happy to see our time trials on our new 
track give all our returning athletes better times that they had established on the old surface.   
We needed our track inside and outside edges to be better defined and adhere to the old 
surface in a durable way.   We saw better than expected results to meet this objective as well.   
The steeple water jump and the javelin runway had become detached from the base surface.   
These were removed and the new surface looks like it will function properly for years to come.    

I spend a lot of time and energy at our home Track.   It is the home of many college and high 
school meets.   I am proud to host these events on a track that matches our commitment to the 
sport and the concern we have for quality performance and having an environment of 
excellence.    Getting to know and trust Mark Driver was a big reason this facility will display 
quality for years to come.   His attention to detail and commitment to satisfy the customer is 
refreshing.    His work crew was a hard-working group with high standards.    His choice of the 
person to line and mark the track was excellent. 

I highly recommend Mark Driver as a person to use for those who have one chance to make a 
good track and don’t want to take chances. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Ford Mastin 
Oklahoma Baptist University 
Track Coach  
 

 


